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The first half of this year seems to have flown by already, difficult to believe it’s September already,        

although the Halloween and Christmas stuff starting to appear in the shops is a little bit maddening. 

I have been very busy not just looking after all things 40th but District duties re First Aid training and all 

things Blair Atholl for not just Dunfermline but the whole of our East Region has kept me with lots of 

things to juggle.  You will hear about all our big events in these pages, Trailjam, Group Camp and Blair 

Atholl being among the highlights. 

All our sections have been really busy with loads of activities to keep everyone busy as well helping 

everyone earn load of badges and top awards, see your names at the end of this newsletter! 

At time of writing I am looking forward to heading down to Gilwell Park in London for a national  

Reunion event when I hope to catch up with some friends, old & new.  Keep an eye on the socials since Alan Freeburn and myself 

have been commandeered to run the Campfire on Saturday night, not sure they know what they have let themselves in for …. 

As always we are looking for your support, we are in urgent need of a Chair person for our Trustee Board and any help with our 

sections on any night would be gratefully appreciated.  Please drop me an email if you, or someone you know, can assist. 

We have our Group Ceilidh planned for 16th November, more info soon, and are looking for support with catering, again drop 

me an email if you can help with sandwich making or cooking the nibbles. 

Hope to see you all soon                         Lorna  Group Lead Volunteer 

                           URGENT!! 

We are in urgent need of a new chairperson for our amazing Trustee Board.  This 

team meets four times a year for around an hour at a time and are responsible for ensuring that 

all things 40th are safe for everyone to enjoy.  We are also looking for new Trustees to join our 

team as well as support with Fundraising, Grant Applications and helping to organise our Social 

Events. 

CAN YOU HELP????   

Drop an email to info@40thfifescouts.org.uk or speak to any of our 

Leaders 

In this issue …... 

Blair Atholl Satellite Camp 



SKYE PACK 
Skye Pack started off the year by looking at all things Global. Cubs worked towards Our World Challenge, 
World Faiths, Environmental Conservation & Global Issues badges. Cubs completed a variety of tasks 
which included finding out about Cubs & Scouting in other countries, finding out about World Scout   

Jamborees and viewing collections from the past three events,     
creating their vision of what Nessie looks like by using recyclable  
materials and going on virtual tours and taking part in quizzes about 
World religions such as Judaism, Islam and Sikkhism. 

The Pack was able to meet on Burns 
night itself. During the night, Cubs 
got to try some Scottish food, colour 
their own tartan, take part in a Scots word Kahoot! as well as finding out some words in Gaelic.               

My favourite has to be the word for terrific which translates to ‘S math sin!’ which is 
pronounced SMAH-shin. We also enjoyed an evening on the Lunar New Year and tried 
some sweet treats from China.   

Our Sixes were given the opportunity to rename themselves to 
their chosen animal, in addition to this they created lists for items 
to be kept in their Six boxes such as pens etc.                              

These items have been provided to them and are now the Six 
responsibility to keep in good working order. 

After Easter, the better weather allowed us to get more eve-
nings outside in the fresh air. The Pack took part in the first ev-
er Trailjam at Blair Adam  Forest.   Continuing on from our 
Global efforts earlier in the year, we    completed a litter pick in 
the local area from which a total of around 8 bags were collect-
ed which was a great effort by the Cubs.  

We split into groups for a few weeks with First Aid, Catapults and Knife Safety 
being the topics. Cubs learnt the safe use of Bushcraft knives by cutting some 
kindling which we used later on at camp for fire lighting. During this base, Cubs 
also got to have a go at the groups Axe throwing set. 

 



Group camp took place the end of May/start of June. We joined forces with Arran Pack for various activi-
ties for the Cubs including a hike to Powmill, blind trail and archery. Thanks to Davie and the Arran Team 
for organising the activities for both Packs to take part in. The weather over the weekend was fantastic 
and hopefully everyone enjoyed themselves. 

We finished off the term with a visit to Fife Cycle Park again, which    
always seems to prove popular.  Unfortunately our end of term          
Aberdour Beach visit had to be cancelled due to poor weather.        
Looking forward to the rest of 2024 with our upcoming programme!! 

                                                       We are always looking for new people to join our teams!   

                                                        Speak to any team member & find out how YOU CAN HELP US 

Volunteering for Scouting is easier that you think.  Whether you can help us out weekly, spare an hour 

a month or a day a year, we have plenty opportunities both behind the scenes and working with young 

people.   

With full support and training you can experience the fun, friendship and adventure of scouting for 

yourself, all on a flexible basis.  Please speak to any team member if you or someone you know can 

help. 

 

At the moment we are urgently seeking a new Chair for our Trustees and looking people to support 

with our fundraising and social events.  We ALWAYS need help with our sections and would dearly love 

to start another Squirrel Drey on a Saturday morning.  CAN YOU HELP?? 



Braemar Drey 
It’s been a busy and exciting first half of the year for the Squirrels, with lots of activi-
ties, such as: Den building, experiments, musical instruments, gardening -community 
impact, emergency first aid, deaf awareness, Kings birthday celebration, beekeeping, 

Trail jam and our first group camp day event, to name a few! Phew    
 
Not to mention the fact that we have awarded 5 
Chief Scouts Acorn Awards! We also welcomed and 
invested some new Squirrels and said  goodbye 
also to those moving on to Beavers!  

 
 
 
 
 
It’s also very exciting to have a new 
Assistant leader, Liam McDermott!  
He is great fun to have on our team!                                                    
 

Our young leaders also continue to doing a great job and we are so   
grateful for their support.  
 

Some highlights of Activities have included taking part in the Group Camp.  The Squirrels thoroughly        

enjoyed family sports day activities and a Duck   race in the stream.  To end the day we enjoyed the 

campfire   songs with everyone else!  

We had a Beekeeping session with special guest speakers and lots of lively buzzy  .  
 

We finished our summer term with a Teddy Bear   picnic. We will also kick off the new term with a wider 
district Teddy Bears picnic at Crook of Devon for anyone interested to join!  
 
We are looking forward to make some new memories for the second half of 2024 with our Squirrels.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you to all who helped and supported in the 1st half with our Squirrels. 



Group Camp 2024 

Nine Acres Campsite, Crook of Devon 

 

 

The weekend of 31st May to 2nd June saw members from all sections taking part in our 

Group Camp. With Cubs, Scouts and Explorers on site for the whole weekend, Beavers 

joined us on Saturday for an overnight camp and the Squirrels joined us during the day on 

Saturday.  Whilst the Scouts and Explorers concentrated on camping skills the Cubs walked 

down to our nearby Bothy at Powmill where they learned fire lighting and had lunch before 

heading back to camp.  The beavers enjoyed a variety of games and activities whilst the 

Squirrels took part in some potted sports games. 

We joined together for a campfire on Saturday night led by Lorna but with support from 

Kieran and the others and on Sunday everyone took part in some quick fire activities before 

getting ready to head home 

And yes, we had sunshine! 

Massive thanks to everyone who helped 



McKenzie Beaver 

Colony 

The McKenzie beavers have had a busy half year so far.  Completing their Communicators badge, the  
beavers learned how to send text messages and emails (some were already better than the leaders! )  
Next they moved onto health and fitness, looking at what food is good for you and what can be bad for 
you.  

                                        

 

The Beavers made themselves some bug hotels, which they took back to their own gardens, they tell us 
that they have been occupied by loads of different beasties.   They also enjoyed some Easter crafts. 

Once we were able to get outside there was tent building and campfire songs, we even went on a wee 
hike around touch and got invited to learn about our local garden and the vegetables they are growing 
there.  We planted some seeds of our own and learned how to take care of them for our gardening 
badge.                                                                     

As we had a number of Beavers join us, some from the Squirrels and some new the colony 
learned all about our World Badge.  This emblem is worn by nearly 60 million scouts across 
the world and each part holds some meaning.  For example, did you know that the rope 
that circles the badge symbolises the unity and family of the world scout movement and 
the reef knot is for the strength of world scouting's unity and family? 

Beavers in Scotland can work towards their Scottish Thistle badge, several of the beavers 
have completed this now and they took part in a number of different activities including 
hunting for Haggis! 

We learned some first aid, how to help other people, what to do if you cut yourself 
and how to dial 999 and get help in an emergency.  We ended the summer term with 
a family night at the beach  



We started the years with a bit of culture with Giant Art Attack. The Explorers were given 
paint, a huge sheet of paper and tasked with painting a Cityscape… although some of 
them appeared to prefer painting each other. They were given brushed but some of 
them preferred hand and foot prints and one even used her hair as a 
brush. 

Late January we has our Burns night where the Explorers had to cre-
ate a Burns inspired dish and ‘Address’ their food Burns style. We 
had     Haggis Pakora and Haggis Croquettes, each with a stunning 
Burns poem and finishing up with “To a Mouse” rewritten as a rap. 

There was a distinct food focus last term with Kitchen Chemistry 
where the Explorers made ice cream and home made crunchie and a 
cooking competition that resulted in ‘inventive’ meals such as deep 
fried bread rolls with mars bars in and chilli con carrots for example. some of them were 
edible….apparently. 

Towards the end of the term we 
had our usual Canoeing session 
and Beach BBQ at Lochore fol-
lowed by an end of term beach 
BBQ at Aberdour Silver Sands 

Over the summer we had a lot of Explorers at Blair Atholl which will 
be covered elsewhere and we had our popular annual trip to the 
Edinburgh Fringe to see shows chosen by the Explorers. We saw 
stand up, a showcase stand-up show, a Jukebox musical based on 
Kate Bush music fronted by a finalist from Ru Paul’s Drag race and 
an improvised musical called “Dracula’s Love Island” with music, 
plot and lyrics made up on the spot. 

Some were amazing, some less so but the Explorers managed 5 
hours of live theatre for £35. 



Saturday 11th May was a glorious sunny day!  The Skye Pack took part in the first ever Trailjam at Blair 

Adam Forest. Trailjam replaced Jamboree on the Trail, an annual hike that takes place all over the world 

on the second Saturday in May, which has its final year last year.  We had some fantastic weather for the 

day and we were joined by a Squirrel, a McKenzie Beaver and a Scout Leader all the way from Australia, 

Graham, who Lorna worked with at the World Scout Jamboree in Korea last year. Ironically his own 

Scouts back home were unable to take part in their hike because of bad weather!  The cubs had a great 

time and all gained both their Trailjam badge and a Hike Away.  (P.S. that was the weekend of the massive 

Aurora and Graham was thrilled to be able to witness it) 

 

AFTER 

Come and check out our archive 

page!  More photos being added 

regularly.  Were you a member in 

your younger days?  See if you can 

spot yourself in one of our Camp 

and activity photos and videos!   

Spread the word and tag anyone 

you know 

In addition to the big activities we have been working on training for 
the Duke of Edinburgh expeditions with the Silver group having     
completed their expedition practice hike in the Ochill hills and        
preparing for their actual hike and the Bronze group picking up the 
necessary skill for their hike. As a result of the Silver Hike, two of the 
unit earned their Chief Scouts Award Diamond which is similar to the 
DofE Silver with some extra requirements. 

Badges and Awards 

22 badges were awarded in the first half of 2024 with 2 Diamond Chief Scout’s Award to Dominic and Zara 



CONGRATULATIONS! 

NOTE TO ALL PARENTS 

Please come into the hall at the beginning and end of the meetings, we would love to see you! 

If you wish to remain outside it would be hugely helpful if you could get out of your car so we can ensure that 

our members are collected by a responsible adult at the end of our meetings.  Especially as we have darker 

nights at returning.  Our Leaders remain responsible for your child/children until they are back under your       

supervision.     

We know that Scouts and Explorers are more independent however we would prefer that a parent collects  

rather than allow a solo walk home.   If cycling please ensure that a helmet is worn and working lights fitted.  

There have been incidents in Touch historically (thankfully not involving anyone from the group) that cause 

sufficient concern for us to take these measures.   

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

Mia & Lexxi from  Arran Pack, 

and a special mention to    

Eleanor too  

(sorry couldn't find your photo?)                

    Silver Chief Scout Awards 

Henry, Quill, Isaac, Reuben, Logan & Thorin were 

all presented with their Chief Scouts Acorn Award 

Fraser & Rory from  

McKenzie Beavers 

were presented with 

their Bronze Chief 

Scout Awards 

at Group Camp 

Dominic with 

his Diamond 

Chief Scout 

Well done to the new Skye Pack Sixers, Ella, Max & 

Matthew and to their new Seconders Isabella, Harrison, 

Amy & Rory. 



Tonkawa Troop 

The Scouts have had an extremely busy first half of the year!  We started with the PL’s & APL’s on the first 

night to cover some back to basics before the whole troop arrived back the following week.   There was a 

Cluedo challenge and a presentation about the World Scout Jamboree in Korea and followed by an auction of 

‘Life skills’.  The Scouts were given a cash allocation per patrol and a list of attributes, everything from musical 

talent to good looks and loads of money to business acumen.  Lots of friends or the love of a good 

family.  Pleased to report that the highest value items were good education, supportive family and 

strong romantic relationships.  

The Crystal Maze challenge saw the patrols moving around the different zones, Aztec, Industrial,       

Medieval and Futuristic, they chose different challenges, Mental, Physical, Skill or Mystery, to win ‘crystal’ 

woggles that were traded for time at the woggle dome where they had to determine 

the number of Gold tokens to gain extra points for the win! 

Anything to do with food and eating is 

always popular.  This time we allocated 

each patrol a different country, met them 

at Tesco to buy their ingredients, some 

did better than others with this one 

(apple picked up instead of a tomato … no 

names!) and let them cook their recipes.  

It was all very tasty! 

No Scout term is   

complete without a bit 

of flame-age! 

12 of the Troop had a weekend in our bothy at Powmill.  

They went out for some navigation training at Kinnoul Forest 

and stopped off at the tower, it was mostly dry, but a sudden 

downpour meant they headed back to the minibus sooner 

than planned.  After this they headed into Perth to spend 

some time at the pool before heading back to the bothy for 

dinner and games. 

Pancake day was celebrated and we held our 2nd Superstars event, looking for those 

who had most improved since last time.  We got crafty making paracord survival 

bands and started the Communicators badge (still waiting on everyone finishing this 

by the way!)  



As part of our World Challenge we looked at Values.  A number of different food stuffs were 

brought into the hall, Beans, Cola,  Chocolate, Crisps and more but for each item there were branded, own brand 

and budget versions.  The Scouts blind tasted everything and voted on their favourites.  Apart from Irn Bru 

(everyone can tell the real thing) there 

were a surprising amount of budget 

brands that came out on top. 

After the Easter break, the scouts were 

tasked with designing a camp gadget, 

something to make their lives easier.  They 

then presented them to the Leaders ‘Dragons’ Den.  Some very creative ideas 

with two patrols coming out on top with ‘investments’. 

The Explorer Unit arrived one Friday on May and helped the scouts make ‘hobo’ 

stoves out of tins, wax and cardboard.   

We also had a visitor from ‘down under’ Lorna’s Jamboree friend Graham, who 

was in Scotland on holiday.  He also joined the cubs for Trailjam 

A bit of camp prep before our Group camp then it was off to Lochore for some hiking and kayaking.  The weather 

gods were mostly smiling on us and the Scouts all enjoyed themselves on the water.  Some more ‘in’ than ‘on’ 

though, again, mentioning no names but you know who you are! 

Tent pitching practise 

ahead of Group Camp >>> 

Blair Atholl Satellite Camp was held over 

the middle weekend of the main camp and 13 of our 

Scouts attended.  They had their own opening ceremony 

before competing with other troops from across Scotland 

to complete a massive site wide scavenger hunt.  They 

took part in some of the main camp activities and         

enjoyed the country fair and international campfire on 

Saturday night.                                                                               

Sunday saw them parading with everyone else, up to the 

castle for scouts own and joining the sub cams for a BBQ 

before getting ready for the neon jungle 

party at night.    

We hope that they enjoyed themselves 

and will be applying to take part in the 

full camp when they are old enough. 



Christina said “At Blair Atholl Jamborette 2024 I got to do so many different 
activities that I probably would have never got to do.  Gorge walking,           
canyoning, water sports, Atholl experience, climbing and so many more.  They 
also had so many night activities such as the Barbie party (my favourite), the 
jungle party, ceilidh and karaoke. I made so many friendships that I never 
thought I would have made and some that I will keep forever.  

It was honestly the best experience and the best camp I've ever been on (and 
probably will ever go on) yes, it had some ups and downs but I expected that.” 

Blair Atholl International  

Patrol Jamborette 

After months of training and planning the day of the camp arrived!  On Mon-

day 15th July, 9 of our Explorers (and an adopted 10th) joined with others from 

across Dunfermline to travel to The Field of Dreams. 

After registration it was time for some hard work, the patrols got busy putting 

up all their tents and building their dining shelters ahead of the Tuesday arrival 

of their overseas guests.  Our Explorers were joined by Scouts from Canada, 

America, Gibraltar, Spain, Ireland, Norway, Barbados, , Iceland, Northern       

Ireland & Austria and hosted scouts from Holland as part of their patrols.  They 

took part in several days of activities, loads of different things from water 

sports to crafts, getting caked in mud and baking, dancing at the Barbie beach 

oparty & busking on the open mike nights.  A massive ceilidh and some magical 

campfire moments were shared by all til it was time to say goodbye until 2026. 

BUT its not just our young people that get to have all the fun, nope!  15 of our 

amazing adult team were also there to support all the participants, from       

administration to wellbeing, QM’s and bushcraft to Dungeons & Dragons, 

sports, sub camps and camp newspaper.     

It’s a chance for us to renew friendships and enjoy ourselves too! 

Competition Time!  

Can you tell us how many astronauts that have 

walked on the moon were actually also Scouts? 

Name:                                                  Section: 

Answer:                                         or email your answer to lorna@40thfifescouts.org.uk 



 

The Hudson Beavers have started 2024 with a bang, with new adventures 

outside the hall and many of the Leaders’ all-time favourite activity 

nights making a welcome return. 

We kicked off the year by bringing the weather outside into the hall in 

January with Ice Night. We played ice hockey and curling, made frost, 

tried our own mini slalom course, and even made our own ice cream. 

We took to the skies in February for Air Activities. We imagined airships 

before competing to build the best flying machine/plane from straws, 

paper, and other craft materials. We also tried some aerial manoeuvres 

as we perfected our parachute rolls.  

We did our best secret agent impersonations in March with Spy night. 

Our laser maze tested the Beavers’ acrobatic abilities, whilst our secret 

messages, code-cracking, and fingerprinting activities tested whether they 

had the know-how to be the next generation of top-secret spies! 

We moved on to explore World Earth day and begin work on our          In-

ternational Activity badges in April. We used gravel, paper, and cotton 

wool to make ourselves (surprisingly effective) water filters and discussed 

places in the world where accessing water isn’t as easy as it is here. We 

also looked at giving back to nature by making seed bombs and cress heads. 

We continued our nature theme into May as we connected with Touch         

Community Garden group. Their volunteers took us on a guided tour of the    

gardens and showed us how to use different tools before setting us to work 

planting around the bases of their trees. The flowers we planted looked          

fantastic throughout the Summer months. 

We took advantage of the warmer nights in June to head out for our biennial 

Beaver Highland Games! The Beavers tried their hands at caber (carpet 

tube) tossing, hammer (tennis ball in a sock) throwing, shot (beanbag) 

put, and the spectacular Beaver marathon. 

For one of our last activities of the term, we headed into Duloch woods 

for some new adventures. Our first challenge was looking for the bugs 

and minibeasts under our feet.  

The Beavers got stuck in, lifting rocks and logs, disturbing leaves and 

getting muddy in search of bugs. We then tried building ourselves       

shelters that we might be able to spend a night in. 

We’ve got plenty more adventures planned for the second half of this 

year, so stay tuned! 



Arran Pack 
The Arran Pack have been super 

busy this term however you will 

need to wait a bit longer to find 

out exactly what they were        

doing…. 

Here’s a selection of photos 

meantime 

Check out the badges at the end 

to see just how busy! 



Hudson  

Ben Cleuch Unit 

 



 

 

BADGE SEWING SERVICES   

Suggested donations remain at 50p per badge and funds will be 

supporting attendance at the next World  Jamboree in 2027. 

Please hand your uniform & badges, clearly marked with your 

child's name, to any of the leaders who will contact me to arrange 

collection & drop off.                                                                               

Thank you for your support!                                   Lorna  



Tonkawa Troop 
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McKenzie  

Beaver Colony 



 

Braemar  Squirrel Drey 



 

 

 

Over 700 badges 

this year already! 

BRAVO everyone! 


